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Dear Parents/Guardians,                                                                                            4th October, 2023 

Arrangements for Primary One Classes during the 2023-2024 First Semester Test 

The first semester tests for the current academic year will take place from 2nd November to 7th 

November, 2023. To allow students in Primary One to adapt to the new learning environment and 

provide them with ample time to learn and grasp the curriculum, there will be no tests or examinations 

in the first semester.  

 

1. The class schedule for Primary One during the first semester test is as follows: 

 

Time 

Date 

2nd November 

(Thur) 
3rd November (Fri) 

6th November 

(Mon) 

7th November 

(Tue) 

8:15 – 8:35  Morning Assembly / Class Teacher Periods 

8:35 – 9:55 English Chinese General Studies Mathematics 

Recess 9:55 – 10:10 

10:10 – 11:10 Library Visual Arts Music English (NET) 

Dismissal 11:10 

 

2. During the period of First Semester Test, all students will have classes starting at 8:15 a.m. and 

ending at 11:10 a.m. School bus services, dismissal arrangements, and parent pick-up will 

proceed as usual. 

 

3. Throughout the period of First Semester Test, Primary One students will attend classes as usual. 

Parents are kindly requested to ensure that their children have the necessary textbooks, 

homework, and materials as per the provided schedule to avoid any disruption to the students' 

learning progress. 

 

4. No lunch arrangements will be provided during the period of First Semester Test. All students 

are expected to return home promptly after school. Requests for staying at school will not be 

accepted. 

 

5. In the event of a "tropical cyclone, heavy rain, and thunderstorms" or other circumstances 

leading to class suspension, the test dates for the first semester will be rescheduled. The Primary 

One class schedule will also be adjusted accordingly 

 

If you have any inquiries, please feel free to contact Mr. Ho at 2404 5333 

 

Yours faithfully,    

                                                                                                                             Mr. Chan Chun Wah 

                                                                                                                         Principal         
 


